
West Selby Miners Welfare Scheme 

Thorpe Willoughby Function Room Refurbishment 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Please see below, before, during and after pictures of the function room refurbishment.  

Finances have changed slightly as the project has developed, briefly the plastering cost 

reduced and the decorator costs increased as we utilised the decorators skills to repair the 

walls rather than re-plaster the whole walls. Suspended ceiling costs increased with disposal 

costs and we increased the spec of the lighting to facilitate our user groups and ensure 

lighting was suitable for the table tennis group.  

Total spent was £15200.46, we were refused any further funding but have managed to 

accommodate the further expenditure in house. 

We would again like to take the opportunity to express our sincere thanks for the support you 

offered in this project, and the results as shown in the pictures are hugely beneficial. Please 

also bear in mind we can affix a presentation plaque displaying your support in the function 

room if you so wish 

Regards 

Keith Rushby 

Treasurer – West Selby Miners Welfare Scheme 

 

 



 

 

 


